
Ashtabula Rod and Gun Club  

Venture Crew .223 “Adopt a Family” 

This year the Venture Crew decided to “give back” to the community that makes scouting in Northeast 

Ohio possible. We worked through the HALO organization, Holiday Angels Loving Others. They provided us 

with the name of a needy family here in northeast Ohio and after interviewing the family we learned of what 

their needs and wants were for this holiday season. The HALO family is guaranteed to receive a traditional 

Christmas dinner and one gift for each child in the household. As you can see from the photos we were able to 

provide a whole truck load of food and gifts for the family.  

This was a first time that a scout unit has done this and next year we are challenging all of the units to 

take part in adopting families and we plan to assist in this effort. Not only does this community service project 

count towards your Venture Crews scouting goals but it shows what a good neighbor that our gun club is. 

Thanks to the entire Ashtabula Rod and Gun Club for the ability to serve our community. 

 

An entire truck load for our family 

 A very Happy Mother of our adopted family & 

Venture Crew members. 


